
Public sector unions clinch final deal to complete 
negotiations

(30 April) At around 21.00 on Friday night an agreement was secured in 
the state sector, marking the fourth and final deal covering all public 
sector workers across Denmark.

This marks a major shift in the negotiations which went to mediation but at one 
point looked to be heading for a major conflict. To strengthen their negotiating 
position the unions had put in place plans for targeted strike action involving 10%-
15% of the workers. In response, the employers threatened to retaliate with a 
massive lockout of 50% of municipal and 90% of state workers. However, the 
mediation worked and the unions were able to secure an overall package worth 
8.1% over the next three years.

The first step in finalising the negotiations was an agreement covering around 
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40000 workers in regional government. Agreements covering municipal workers 
and the rest of regional government then followed with the state sector deal the 
last to be agreed. The overall package for each group of workers varies slightly but 
is built around 8.1% rise which includes a general increase of 6.1% over three 
years. The remaining amount breaks down into: 0.71% linked to keeping public 
sector wages developing in line with the private sector; 0.35% for local negotiations 
and finally 0.34% for priority groups – low paid and occupations dominated by 
women.

An important element of the new agreements is the commitment to ensure pay 
developments in line with the private sector. This replaces a rule which only 
guaranteed the public sector a proportion of the value of private sector increases.

There are some specific elements to the agreements with the state sector deal 
including provisions for better pay for students, apprentices and trainees to ensure 
that the sector can compete with the private sector in recruiting young workers.

Mona Striib, succeeding Dennis Kristensen as the head of the FOA public services 
union, described the municipal agreement as “outstanding” and Rita Bundgaard 
chair of HK/Stat representing state workers spoke of the “excellent support from 
members throughout the country” helping to achieve “an excellent settlement”. 
Nurses’ union chair Grete Christensen welcomed in particular the importance of the 
funds targeted at low-paid workers and at increasing pay in a number of women-
dominated groups.

All the agreements will now be subject to approval by a vote of union members 
which will take place by early June.
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